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When: Tuesday, March 14 

Time:   Check In —10:30am, Luncheon Meeting — 11:00am—1:30pm.   

Place:  Brigantine  Restaurant, 9350 Fuerte Drive, La Mesa 

Reservations: Please call Marjie Siekerka (619.990.2791) or click on ncrwf99@gmail.com to send 
an e-mail.  Please make sure you put RSVP in the reference line. 

Cost:  $25 Ticket. If paying by check, please have it ready and payable to NCRWF. Please note 
that we cannot accept debit/credit cards. 
 

Speakers:  Sgt. Sergio Rojas of the Border Patrol will enlighten us  about 
the results of the current fence, erected in the San Diego area during  
the 90’s and discuss the ramifications of a future completed fence.                            
Unique opportunity to hear firsthand from the Border Patrol! 

MONTHLY 

LUNCHEON 

MEETING 

SPEAKER 

Hello Navajo Canyon Members, Associates, and Friends! 

What did you think about President Trump’s message to Congress this week! I’ve heard so 
many positive comments...and it’s clear the public agreed because the level of optimism in this 
country hasn’t been this high in years. Regardless of the smear campaign that the liberals have 
organized, I believe our positive messaging and concrete results will eventually diminish their 
efforts to delegitimize our president! 

 We’ve got a GREAT event planned for April 11th  at Elk’s Lodge in El Cajon! 

Navajo Canyon Evening Event — Dinner — Keynote Speaker Tom Del Becarro  

 Navajo Road Show — Live Auction — Membership Drive!  

Details of this event will be sent to you next week, but put it on your calendar now.  

As you read through this newsletter, please  take close look at page  5 which identifies several                       

Political Action Items that  you could be involved with. The liberals are disrupting our townhall meetings 

and there are plans to counter their  nasty actions. This Saturday is March 4 Trump at the Embarcadero. 

If you can participate, I highly encourage you to do so. At our next luncheon meeting, we will have                     

postcards for you to write an encouraging note to President Trump. The liberals found out that we were 

doing this on a national basis, and now they are also sending postcards that say, “You’re Fired.” Oh so 

original!  

If you haven’t yet renewed your membership, please do so today! We have a lot to do this year to                 

counter all the negativity that the liberals  manufacture!  See you at the Brig! 

 

Sally Steele 
President 

"If by the liberty of the press were understood merely the liberty of discussing the propriety of public measures and political 
opinions, let us have as much of it as you please: But if it means the liberty of affronting, calumniating and defaming one            
another, I, for my part, own myself willing to part with my share of it, whenever our legislators shall please so to alter the law 
and shall cheerfully consent to exchange my liberty of abusing others for the privilege of not being abused myself."  

Benjamin Franklin (1789) 

mailto:ncrwf99@gmail.com
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MARCH 4 TRUMP!  Pro-Trump Rally, Downtown San Diego, 12p 

200 Marine Park Way, Embarcadero Marina South 

MAR 
13 

San Diego County Federated Republican Women Luncheon Meeting. Time:  10am-1:30pm. $27.                                
Location: Bahia, 998 West Mission Bay Drive. RSVP to Marjorie Faris at 2simeez@cox.net or call 619-223-2264 
Speaker:  Partrick Wood, Technocracy Rising: The Trojan Horse of Global Transformation 

MAR 
14 

NCRWF Monthly Luncheon at the Brigantine, La Mesa. Time: 11-1:30. Cost $25. RSVP: ncrwf99@gmail.com                

Speaker:  Sgt. Sergio Rojas of the Border Patrol  

MAR 
15 

Voter Registration at New Citizens Ceremony, Golden Hall – Downtown SD. 10am to Noon—                                         

Fleetwood4@cox.net – Trolley Trek active 

MAR 
17 

SDCFRW—St. Patrick’s Day  Dinner, Dance, and Delight Fundraiser at the Veteran’s Association of North  Cty, 

from 6-9 pm!  Call Jackie Young at (619) 548-3000 today, to reserve your spots, they are limited! You will be 

given a ticket number!  

MAR Postcard Campaign—Mail Postcards to President Trump in Washington DC! 

MAR 
29 

Board Meeting, Pat Boerner’s House 

We are going to be doing something fun and exciting at our next general meeting on 
March 14.  Our club member, Kathy Petersen, invited me to a postcard campaign in 
support of our President. So we can all share in the fun, I asked our board if we could 
purchase stamped postcards for our members to write during our luncheon meeting. 
Bring your favorite writing instrument and one your return address labels. We will  
collect the cards to be mailed the next day. Instructions will be on the luncheon tables.  
This will be so much fun!! 
 

On March 15th, each of us will mail Donald Trump a postcard that publicly expresses our support to him. And we, 
in vast numbers, from all corners of the world, will overwhelm the man with our support and belief in him. We 
will show the media and the politicians we are standing with him. And most importantly, we will bury the White 
House post office with complete support of our President, who we are honored that he was willing to take on this 
job. If each one of us — every supporter, writes even a single postcard and we put them all in the mail on the 
same day, March 15th, well: you do the math. 
 

Write one postcard. Write a dozen! Take a picture and post it on social media. 

POSTCARD 

CAMPAIGN 

APR 
10 

San Diego County Federated Republican Women Luncheon Meeting. Time:  10am-1:30pm. $27.                                

Location: Bahia, 998 West Mission Bay Drive. RSVP to Marjorie Faris at 2simeez@cox.net or call 619-223-2264  

APR 
11 

NCRWF Evening Dinner/Road Show/Membership Drive.  Location: Elk’s Lodge—El Cajon.  Time: 11-1:30.           

RSVP: ncrwf99@gmail.com  Speaker:  Tom Del Beccaro 

APR 
26 

Navajo Canyon Day—Voter Registration at New Citizens Ceremony, Golden Hall—Downtown SD.   

mailto:2simeez@cox.net
mailto:ncwf99@gmail.com
mailto:Fleetwood4@cox.net
mailto:Fleetwood4@cox.net
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If you have not renewed your membership for 2017, it is getting down to the wire to get your name in the 2017           
roster.  We will be printing the roster the first  of April and would like to include all our members but if we don’t get 
your dues in time you will miss out.  We are still working hard for our party, not only nationally but also for state and 
local issues and candidates.  We also have lots of fun activities scheduled. 

 

Please let us know your plans.  If you are renewing please send a check for $35 to: 

NCRWF 

2295 Needham Road 

El Cajon, CA 92020 

Tuesday evening, April 11th: Navajo Canyon Evening Event — Dinner — Keynote Speaker Tom Del Becarro  

 Navajo Road Show — Live Auction — Membership Drive!  
 

Ladies, start going through your household and find items of value that you no longer need! They will be needed for 
this evening event. Many of you may remember the Navajo Road Show event we had 2 years ago. This is the same 
where we  bring out items to the event, put them  on tables, have a bid sheet per item, and members/guests bid on 
those desirable treasures! Since all is donated, this is a GREAT fundraiser for our Club. I remember going home with 
a wonderful wind chime and beautiful live plant.  It’s beyond amazing the quality and variety that members bring!  
And if I remember correctly, we had 77 items donated, and 74 items sold!  

Next week you will be receiving flyers that you can use to invite others. We will also provide you with a guide of 
what type of items of value work best at this Road Show.   

 
March 11: Protests abound since the recent Presidential Election, especially about the extended border fence or 
wall. NCRWF is interested to hear how well the current fence is doing in stemming drugs, human trafficking and 
‘alien’ crossings.  

Sgt. Sergio Rojas of the Border Patrol will enlighten us about the results of the current fence, erected in the San 
Diego area during the 90s, and discuss the ramifications of a future completed fence.  
 

April 11: We have a BIG evening planned for April with Dinner, Keynote Speaker Tom Del Beccaro, Navajo Road 
Show, Live Auction, and Membership Drive!  will be Elk’s Lodge in El Cajon. This place has been remodeled and 
will showcase our event beautifully….just as you would expect from Navajo!  

Tom Del Beccaro is a contributor for Forbes and the former Chairman of the California Republican Party. Tom is publisher 
of PoliticalVanguard.com, author of The Divided Era, The New Conservative Paradigm 1st Ed. & 2Ed., as well as a frequent 
talk radio and television commentator. 
 

More details will be forthcoming in the next week. Put this date on your calendar and start inviting others. This 
isn’t just for members, it’s for our spouses, significant others, friends, and potential members.  

Proceeds from this event will go towards funding club activities. 

http://politicalvanguard.com/


March  15 

Voter Registration 

New Citizens Ceremony  

San Diego Concourse 

10am-noon 

Trolley is easy from the East 
County. Take the green line 
to Sante Fe depot, transfer 
to the orange line through 
downtown and exit at the 
Civic Center. You can also 
take the Orange line into 
downtown coming west, still 
exiting at Civic Center. Go 
north into the concourse, 
see the colorful Republican 
Tent located right smack on 
the concourse, across from 
the other party and in front 
of Golden Hall. Sign-in and 
say Hello! 

At about 10:30 a.m. a large 
group of happy, new natural-
ized citizens will come 
streaming out of the double 
doors to celebrate with their 
friends and family. We will 
be there to greet them and 
register them as Republicans. 

By 12 noon, registrations will 
be complete, the tent will be 
packed up and the area 
cleared. Plan then to cele-
brate your day’s accomplish-
ments at lunch with your 
teammates. 

On February 15, myself and 5 of our club members, welcomed 1200 new citizens coming 
out of Golden Hall. The mood is much different and the Dems less aggressive! Let’s keep 
that momentum going!  Thank you to Carol Larabee, Kat Caulkin, Carol Sebastian, Kathie 
Riesgo AND her husband Roy for joining the celebration.  We registered 30 Republicans 
and received 5 for bounty.  
 

Next New Citizens Ceremony: March 22, 10-noon on Civic Center Concourse.  
Join me on the trolley, super easy!  Check out sdmts.com 

 

          “EVERYTHING YOU WANTED TO KNOW ABOUT VOTER REGISTRATION…… 

                                      BUT DIDN’T KNOW WHAT TO ASK!!” 

I was excited to see that 16 of you ladies have signed up for my voter registration class 
on March 22. I need to change the time to 1:30, so I can get back from downtown to 
greet you!  PLEASE NOTE TIME CHANGE!! For those that missed the sign up, I will                    
circulate the clip board at our next meeting on March 14. 
 

                                           *****SAVE THE DATE***** 
 

On Wednesday, April 26, Navajo Canyon will be hosting the New Citizens Ceremony 
downtown.  This is an opportunity to show our club spirit and support for our                            
Republican party. Plus, all you ladies who take my voter registration class will be able to 
share their new skills and knowledge!  Plus, Plus, I already have 3 of our husbands com-
mitting to joining us!! WOOHOO!! This is a great time to bring them along and show 
them how hard we work for the GOP!!  Also, it really is incredible witnessing the happy 
new citizens streaming out the doors!  
 

Join Lady Liberty, Uncle Sam and Donald Trump                                        
for some great photo ops,  and memories! 

 
Glenda Boerner 

619.284.9958    fleetwood4@cox.net   

 
 
 

mailto:fleetwood4@cox.net


POLITICAL ACTION ITEMS! 
 

Below are several ways in which you can be politically involved!  
 

1. Sanctuary State: if you agree that California should not become a sanctuary state 
for illegal aliens  convicted of serious felonies, go to www.anderson.cssrc.us. Click on 
‘Sign the Petition. Stop SB 54’s Felon release.’ Senator Kevin DeLeon (D) admitted 
publicly that members of his own family were illegal. 
 
2. Sanctuary State ... Post Card Project: Send a post card to Governor Brown stating how you feel. Do it 
now! The more post cards he gets the better! Call him also. 
 
3. Voter Fraud: If you want to ensure that your vote counts and illegal voting is not happening in SD Coun-
ty, please sign this petition sponsored by former San Diego City Councilman Carl DeMaio. This petition        
demands a full and independent audit of the voter rolls in California. Go to www.kogo.iheart.com; click on: 
on-air menu, then click on The DeMaio Report; then click on “Audit the vote”. Press “Sign the Petition” 
button. According to Ruth Weiss, Election Integrity Project, the LA ROV admitted having 30,000 dead            
voters on its roles and at least 37,000 voters who voted 2 or more times in the last election. 
 
4. Support President Trump: On March 15th, mail Donald Trump a postcard that expresses your support. 
Post cards from throughout the country will overwhelm the man with our support. On March 15th, mail 
your messages to: President Donald J. Trump, The White House, 1600 Pennsylvania Avenue NW,                      
Washington, DC 20500 
 
5. Sweden, the President & The Geller Report: President Trump was right about Sweden, and the media 
got it wrong. The best daily source of news on Islamic Jihad can be had free, by subscribing to The Geller 
Report. Be informed! Go to www.pamelageller.com. Click on ‘subscribe to our newsletter’. Violent crime in 
Sweden has increased 300% and rapes increased 1,500%. Sweden is ranked second in the world in rapes 
per capita. Its all due to unvetted immigrants. 
 
6. Indivisible Ramona: New group to “Resist the Trump Agenda”. Go to www.indivisibleguide.com. Guide is 
intended to stiffen Democrat spines and weakening Pro-Trump resolve. Last met on Sun Feb 26 in the Ra-
mona Library ... no mention of next meeting. We need ‘Intel’. 
 
7. Trump Tuesdays: Sponsored by: Indivisible Ramona, People’s Action affiliates & Moveon.org … Protests 
at Congressman Hunter’s El Cajon’s officer every Tuesday at 10 AM. They will do this every Tuesday, every 
month, every year. We must be there to counter their protest? 
 
8. Spirit of America Rally ... in support of the President! Saturday, March 4th at noon, downtown San Diego 
at the Embarcadero Marina Park. This is one of many rallies taking place across the country Let’s stand up 
to the Soros funded anarchist mobs protesting President Trump’s agenda. See you there. 
 
9. Congressman Hunter’s Town Hall Meeting: Ramona Mainstage, Saturday, March 11 at 10AM. It is imper-
ative that we be there! Bring questions! 
 
10. Spread the message! 



“But I say to you, love your enemies & pray for those that persecute you.” 
Matthew 5:44 

 
There is a lot of persecution going on right now, not just in the world as a whole but in America specifically. We are in the            
minority in so many aspects its hard to pick just one thing anymore. 
 
We, as conservatives, Republicans, women, you chose, are constantly feeling that we are under attack for our beliefs. The in-
stinctive response is to go on the defensive with those that stand against us. We “unfriend”, “unfollow”, block calls, ignore, or 
worse yet: argue why our side is right. 
 
What does any of this prove? That we (the “royal” we) can get to the same lower level as those on the left? That we can have 
the last word? 
 
I have never seen such derisiveness as I am seeing now. I hate watching the news (original MacGyver, M*A*S*H, Hogan’s                
Heroes have replaced the news at our house). I read the local sections of the papers, though they are getting as obnoxious as 
the main section. I want to run away to the circus & never come back. 
 
We as individuals, as a family unit, as a club need to constantly pray that the government will do the work to protect us & our 
nation & that the people of power will stop the bickering & be a force of calm & most importantly, be a nation under &                             
reporting to God. In our prayers as well we need to remember to ask for calm, for unification, the removal of antagonism, the 
hatred overcome with love. 
 

God Bless You and have a wonderful  and fun St. Patrick’s Day! 

Ginny Wisley 

President—Sally Steele 

1st VP Programs—Colleen White 

2nd VP Membership—Kathie Riesgo, Mary Lewis 

3rd VP Chair, Ways and Means—Open Position 

Treasurer—Gloria Harpenau 

Recording Secretary  —Marjie Siekerka 

Corresponding  Secretary—Pat Boerner 

Campaign/Precinct—Waskah Whelan  

Parliamentarian—Nancy Amador 

Past President—Marjie Siekerka 

  
If you want to contact any Board Members, please email: 

ncrwf99@gmail.com 
 

Navajo Canyon RWF 
2295 Needham Road #4 

El Cajon, CA 92020 

NCRWF 2017 BOARD MEMBERS 

                             
 

 

Follow Navajo Canyon on Website!!  

www.navajocanyonrwf.org 

Follow Navajo Canyon on Facebook!!  

Please like our page!  You do not have  

to have  a Facebook account to see what 

is happening on our page.  Just  add us 

to your bookmarks and check it out!  

Chaplain’s Message 
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